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Glenluce Primary School

Newsletter – 8th December 2014
The P.6/7 children all appear to be looking forward to their outdoor activity adventure.  The weather looks pretty nasty.  As I have just stated, the children are looking forward to their visit to Carlingwark!! 
School Blog Site
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/GlenlucePrimary/
Appeal for Help with P.1-3 Party
Volunteers to help with making sandwiches will be really appreciated tomorrow.  Please advise the office if you are able to help.

Could we also put a request in for party food?  Any sweet stuff for the parties will be gratefully received.

Badminton Competition
Well done to all the children who represented the school.    Also, best of luck to all the pupils who are competing tonight in the doubles competition.

Nursery Snack

The prices for nursery snack will regrettably be changing next term.  The cost will rise to 40p per day.  This actually draws us in line with the agreed cost levied across the authority.
P.6/7 Student
It stated in the calendar that Miss McGeogh would be finishing in the P.6/7 class on Friday.  This was the date I was originally given.  However, it has dawned on me that she started a week later than originally specified, due to the fact that in Dumfries and Galloway we have two weeks break at October.  Most other authorities have just one.  Therefore Miss McGeogh will finish on Friday 20th December.  I am delighted to report that she passed her final teaching crit on Friday.  I am sure you share our delight for her and wish her every success in her future teaching career.
Achievement Wall

If any children win certificates or have photographs of something that they have been successful at, then we will display it on the Achievement board.  Achievement is as important as attainment to our children, and it is therefore important that we focus on all the positive aspects of our pupil’s lives.  
Netball Training
This will not take place this week.  Netball training will recommence after the Christmas holidays.

Rugby Training

This will not take place this week.  Rugby training will also recommence after the Christmas holidays.

Football Training
Football should be taking place this week on Wednesday evening.
Carol Service
Here is a reminder for parents who have children in the choir.  The choir has been invited to a Carol Service at the church on Sunday, 14th December at 7.00 p.m.  This is a lovely way for the pupils to perform their talents to people in the wider community.  Mrs Ferguson is also intending to take a group of children into the village to perform late on Saturday afternoon.  Further details will follow.
Christmas Dinner
Christmas dinner will take be served on Thursday, 11th December.  The children are invited to come to school on Thursday wearing some sort of Christmas theme to brighten up proceedings.
Christmas Cards
The children will be bringing home their Christmas card designs.  If you wish to order any, then the sooner they are returned to me, the sooner I will get them back from the printer.  

I try to keep the cost of these down, though I know they are still quite expensive.

Christmas Dates

Here are the Christmas dates again for your calendar.

The Nursery and P.1-3 Christmas parties will be held on Tuesday 9th December.  The nursery party will be held at 9.30 a.m. and P.1-3 at 1.30 p.m.
The P.4-7 party will take place on Monday 15th December from 3.30p.m. until 5.30p.m.
The Christmas production rehearsal will take place on Monday 15th December at 9.30 a.m., the morning production will take place on Wednesday 17th December at 9.30 a.m. and the evening production will take place on Thursday 18th December at 6.30 p.m.

The Snowball for the Primary 7 children will take place on Wednesday 17th December at Stranraer Academy, from 7.00 p.m. until 9.00 p.m.
Head Lice
This problem, like in many schools, is never far away.  It is important to ensure that you continue treating your child until there is no sustained evidence that head lice are present.  Further guidance is available from the school.  See also the link www.healthscotland.com/uploads/documents/25-HeadLice.pdf 
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organizations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.
Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
Head Teacher
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